
 

 

MINUTES OF BOARD OF TRUSTEES REGULAR MEETING  
FEBRUARY 26, 2024 

28 S DRAKE AVE 
CLAYCOMO, MISSOURI 64119  

 
 

Those in attendance: Chairman Terry Bradich, Trustee Mark Benton, Trustee Larry Barrera, 
Trustee Renee Hoppe, Trustee David Jett, Village Clerk Melody Wymore, Police Chief Matt 
Coonce and Fire Chief Steven Shaumeyer  
 
 
Chairman Bradich called to recess the Regular Meeting of February 12, 2024, at 7:00 PM.  
Trustee Jett motioned to adjourn, seconded by Trustee Hoppe. All yeas.  Motion carried. 
 
Chairman Bradich called the Regular Meeting of February 26, 2024, to order at 7:01 PM. 
 
Trustee Jett led the Pledge of Allegiance. 
 
Trustee Jett motioned to approve the Minutes of the Regular Board Meeting of February 12, 
2024, Trustee Barrera seconded.  Roll was taken.  
Trustee Barrera: Yea, Trustee Jett: Yea, Trustee Benton: Yea, Trustee Hoppe: Yea, Chairman 
Bradich: Yea.  Motion carried. 
 
Chairman asked if there was any question regarding the payment of bills.  Trustee Jett asked if 
the police always get their wiper blades from Coopers Automotive.  Chief Coonce responded 
with a no and that he noticed the price was higher than he would have liked and that he has now 
told officers not to get wipers from Coopers. 
 
Trustee Benton motioned to approve the Payment of Bills for February 9, 2024, through 
February 22, 2024 seconded by Trustee Hoppe. Roll call: Trustee Barrera: Yea, Trustee Jett: 
Yea, Trustee Benton: Yea, Trustee Hoppe: Yea, Chairman Bradich: Yea.  Motion carried. 
 

 
OLD BUSINESS 

 
Police Chief Coonce informed everyone that the new officer that had been hired had already quit 
after working 3 shifts. 
 



Fire Chief Shaumeyer informed that the promotion process had be completed and that Shireman 
and Schultz had been promoted to captains.   
 
Village Clerk Wymore shared that she had a training coming up in March from the 12th to the 
14th.  She also reminded everyone that the next budget meeting would be March 7, 2024, at the 
community building at 5pm. She also mentioned that due to the State of Missouri Court 
Operating Standards, Court was required to have a separate window to take payments.  And that 
court would be moved to the basement. 
 
Public Works had no old business. 
 
EDC had no old business. 
 
Zoning Board had no old business. 
 
Residents had no old business. 
 
Trustee Barrera asked if we would add NAWS information and phone number on the website.  
He also mentions he has been seeing a lot of stray dogs recently.  Police Chief Coonce stated 
they had been writing tickets when they are able to.  He also asked the Village Clerk if the board 
goes into an executive session to mention the reason in the minutes.  She stated she could do that. 
 
Chairman Bradich mention a possible storm coming and asked if we could put on the website 
that the storm shelter would be at the community building.  
 
 

NEW BUSINESS 
 
Fire Chief Shaumeyer stated the power cot and uniforms are in. 
 
There was no further business with the Board. 
 
Trustee Barrera motioned to close the regular meeting.  Jett seconded. 
 
 
_________________________   ______________________________ 
Village Clerk Melody Wymore   Chairman of the Board Terry Bradich 


